DANA HILLS HIGH SCHOOL

33333 Golden Lantern

Dana Point, California 92629

ASU Meeting Minutes – Regular Meeting

ASU Classroom

Date: 10/4/21

Call to Order:

ASU President JT Williams called the meeting to order at: 11:34 A.M.

Roll Call (Total 26):

Williams, JT

Meissner, Ella

Van Hoomissen, Kate

Zaharek, Regan

Abarca, Zoe

Buie, Douglas

Palmer, Kaci

Bridgeman, Kate

Hill, Taylor

Sharpe, Savannah

Hayes, Kate

Hoopes, Holland

Korbonski, Ashley

Misra, Aakrsh

Fry, Calista

Tarvaran, Monette

Freeman, Lily

Rojo, Riley

Tonini, Georgia

McMurray, Alex

Pearce, Maddy

Mairs, Maddie

Mclaren, Paige

Weirnart, Allie

Aga, Ali

Lansford, Caydence

Absent (2):

Alex McMurray, Zoe Abarca

Absent with Replacement (3):

Georgia Tonini (Emma Eckl), Monette Tarvaran (Savannah Poulsen), Maddie Mairs (Hannah Spector)

Review and Approval of Minutes

It was moved by Aakrsh Misra and second by Regan Zaherak to consent Calendar item(s):

Minutes of the 10/1/21 regular meeting of ASU.

ROLL CALL:

Ayes: 24 Nays: 0 Abstentions: 0 Absent: 2

Motion approved: 24-0-0

Fundraisers- (see attached)

Regan recommends the following fundraiser for approval:

 Selling takis after school on tuesday to raise money for planners to cover costs for AVID apparel

It was moved by Lily Freeman and second by Kaci Palmer to approve the above fundraiser.

ROLL CALL:

Ayes: 24 Nays: 0 Abstentions: 0

Absent: 2

Motion approved: 24-0-0:

JT's Junction:

JT: "We are getting back into the thick of things. We have three weeks straight of football and homecoming week is coming up. It's two weeks from friday which is insane. We need to figure out a set building day. We have top 15 this week. I expect everyone in the science quads. I appreciate all the work you guys are doing. I have a lost of trust in this group. Up to the 6 week grading period everyone is doing what they are suppose to and just keep it rolling"

Mesa's Message:

Mesa: "We need to choose the game of the week. We have volleyball against aliso tomorrow" Ella: "Yes let's do volleyball"

Mesa: "Ali Aga can you make a graphic for that and make a blueout. Allie Weinert I need your people to help load CO2 tanks into my truck. Lily can talk about plan for tailgate. I'm working on getting approval for class socials next week. I just need to know how many tickets have you sold and if we open it up to additional tickets"

Regan: "I gave a list to everyone"

Kaci: "Seniors have 161, Juniors have 110, Sophomores don't know, and Freshman have 97"

Mesa: "For upperclassman I don't think we should sell more tickets. The supervision is limited between myself and class advisors. So let's hold off on that. They were on the registration packages. You need to tell me what to do for food"

Kaci: "We are catering crumbl cookies and just getting big bags of popcorn"

Kate: "Juniors are doing the same"

Savannah: "Still thinking but probably crumbl or another treat"

Mesa: "It still has to get approved so no advertising yet. What about the giant screen?"

Kate H: "I'm ordering it tonight"

Kaci: "I feel like that's unfair"

JT: "Yeah well there's also a lot of people that don't even know they bought tickets. There's also people that had been expecting to buy tickets now too"

Mesa: "The 14th there's water polo so Pierce might not be able to supervise. 13th is good because there's nothing. If you are going to sell additional tickets you have to have a set amount. So for seniors what if you cap it at 200. Juniors and everyone else at 150"

Committee Check Ins:

Senior Director of Activities:

Holland: "Pink out this week whoop whoop and top 15 this week whoop whoop. Spikeball will be doing their finals at the tailgate. I had a dream last night that I found the class bible in the attic"

Pep:

Riley: "We have the script done and our hosts are Regan and Curtis"

Intramurals:

Savannah: "There's an issue with tailgate. I can't be there on friday and I don't think Monette will either"

Loud Crowd:

Lily: "Intramurals finals and I'm figuring out the food. Its not decided yet. I;m going to buy and decorate with pink posters and tech will set up posters"

Mesa: "Let's check the shed and see if we have junior pod squad shirts"

Activities:

Calista: "Tech I'm going to need your help on thursday and friday in the science quad for music. Im working with committee with all posters, started working on the bios. I have only girls in my committee so I need boys to help me out. San Juan made an overall graphic for their dress up days with ASU students decked out. So everyone can have a visual, I need some guys to help me get dressed up"

Senior Director of Recognition:

Ashley: "We have dress drive today thorugh the 15th and then we are doing the teacher court"

Teacher Relations:

Paige: "We have teacher of the week and are doing teacher court. We are doing it through a google form through the instagram bio"

Student Relations:

Maddy: "We are sending out September student of the month or save them for the game"

Cultural Recognitions:

Hannah: "Maddie is setting up the bins for dress drive and we need to get the word out so this can be a going on tradition and not just a one and done. We are going to prioritize the low-income kids and have a safe space for them to pick stuff"

<u>Technology:</u>

Allie: "We will be setting up for top 15. I'm meeting with Mr. C afterschool for setting up the soundboard."

Graphics:

Ali: "I have a question, Holland why do . Our committee was thinking of making a miniature promo video for homecoming. JT you could put on a costume and just share out info about homecoming. We can also do this with other events too to get a break from graphics" Mesa: "Can we get a graphic that for community night, kids below 10 will get in free with a paying adult"

KHK:

Douglas: "It went super well. Kids wer interactive. Principal wasn't sure if we would get all the grades but we did. They were super into it and wanted to learn more. They also remembered us from tutoring and wanted us to come back so we will work on that the next 2 week"

Kaci (Seniors): "We have to wait for class socials to get approved and please keep making the posters. I don't know how everyone's participation has been going at hoco rehearsals, so keep pressing that we might have to kick them out. I want to start

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn the meeting by Regan Zaherak and second by Holland Hoopes.

ASU President JT Williams adjourned the meeting at: 12:05 P.M.

ROLL CALL:

Ayes: 24 Nays: 0 Abstentions: 0 Absent: 2

Motion approved: 24-0-0

ASU Secretary Kate Van Hoomissen

> ASU President JT Williams

Activities Director Sandy Mesa